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Sod turn marks latest redevelopment milestone 
NSW Minister for Health Brad Hazzard joined 
Member for Holsworthy Melanie Gibbons at 
Liverpool Hospital in early December to mark the 
start of construction on the hospital’s new  
$50 million multi-storey car park. 

Development applications for both the multi-storey 
car park and Liverpool Health and Academic 
Precinct main works are now approved, paving the 
way for on-ground works to commence. 

Turning the first sod alongside NSW Government 
representatives, Liverpool Hospital General 
Manager Karen McMenamin said the new car park 
would be a welcome addition to the campus on 
completion in 2022.  

“Commencement of construction on the new car 
park is a significant milestone in the delivery of the 
broader Liverpool Health and Academic Precinct 
project, with a total of $790 million being invested in 
the redevelopment of Liverpool Hospital to enhance 
services and facilities in support of the growing 
community,” Ms McMenamin said. 

The multi-storey car park will help meet the 
projected growth associated with the 
redevelopment, enhance the quality of car parking 

Project mascots Scrubs the Pug and Toolman Ted 
joined the celebrations on the day 

facilities, and improve accessibility to health 
services for patients and their families. 

ADCO Constructions Pty Ltd has been awarded the 
contract for the seven-storey car park, which will 
provide an additional 500 parking spaces for the 
campus. 

The Liverpool Health and Academic Precinct project 
will see the redevelopment of Liverpool Hospital 
into a world class health, research and education 
precinct, creating thousands of jobs during 
construction to 2026 and beyond. Main works 
construction is due to commence in early 2021. 
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Keen to learn more about LHAP? 
 Book a presentation by our project team for your 

school or community group to learn more about the 
exciting redevelopment project by emailing 
SWSLHD-LHAP@health.nsw.gov.au  

 Visit our website at www.lhap.health.nsw.gov.au  

 Follow @LiverpoolHospital on Facebook 
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Colourful addition to site 
Commencement of works to construct our new  
multi-storey car park will soon see the installation of 
fencing around the perimeter of the building site.  

With construction set to continue until early 2022, 
Health Infrastructure and builders ADCO have 
embraced the opportunity to incorporate the work of 
contemporary Aboriginal artist Danielle Mate 
Sullivan into the site’s hoarding design.  

The artwork (pictured above) celebrates the 
Georges River, which features strongly across both 
Gandangarra and Dharawal lands and has been a 
source of food and water for thousands of years. 
The river was also a significant meeting place for 
Aboriginal people, as well as a place for trade. 

The aerial perspective depicts the waters of the 
river, along with meeting places and those gathering 
at them – reflecting both past and present.   

New road configuration 
If you’ve visited the hospital in recent months you 
may have noticed a hive of activity in the vicinity of 
Entrance J, with significant road works underway to 
construct a new road network servicing the eastern 
boundary of the campus. 

A new road connecting Burnside Drive and 
Elizabeth Street is now operational, with alternate 
routes in place to access key services and facilities. 

Access to the hospital loading dock, Entrance E and 
Entrance G services (Isolation Dialysis and Transit 
Lounge) is now via Burnside Drive. A new bridge 
connection to eastern campus is also operational. 

In mid-December, the installation of site fencing 
around the new multi-storey car park construction 
site will see the closure of the P2 entry/exit gates 
accessed via Burnside Drive, with entry/exit via 
Forbes Street only.  

Library Manager Gia Vigh (right) signs-off on the final 
designs for the new library to be delivered in 2026 

Georges River by Danielle Mate Sulllivan 
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